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Heller Praises House Passage of Bill to Allow Good Samaritan Searches on Public Lands
(Washington, D.C.) – Today, U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) praised House passage of legislation that allows expedited access to public lands for Good Samaritan search and recovery organizations so that they may conduct searches for missing persons. 

Last year, Heller introduced the legislation with Congressman Joe Heck (NV-03) following the discovery of the bodies of Keith Goldberg and Air Force Staff Sergeant Antonio Tucker in the Lake Mead Recreation Area by Good Samaritan search and rescue teams. In both cases, the volunteer search teams had to wait nearly one year to obtain the proper permits and insurance before conducting their searches. 

The Heck/Heller legislation, the Good Samaritan Search and Recovery Act, expedites that process and help bring closure for the families of missing persons.
“I am pleased that the Good Samaritan Search and Recovery Act passed the House today. When a loved one goes missing, the last thing families should worry about is red tape standing in the way of recovering their loved ones remains. Search-and-recovery missions should be done in an expedited fashion and without the federal government getting in the way. I will continue to push this legislation in the Senate and wish to thank Congressman Heck for his leadership on this issue,” said Senator Dean Heller.
The Good Samaritan Search and Recovery Act requires that permits for accessing public lands be issued to groups within 48 hours of application and that groups are not responsible for obtaining an insurance policy given they waive federal government liability.
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